
Dear Parents/Carers  

 

This will unfortunately be our final newsletter for the foreseeable future. We are in          
incredibly uncertain times as a nation and this has definitely been the most       
challenging period of school leadership my team has faced. 

There are obviously still many questions that need answering but currently we     
appreciate the very kind messages of understanding and support from numerous 
parents. 

As well as those families facing very difficult times through these circumstances, our thoughts go to 
our Year 11 and 13 students that have recently found out they will not be sitting examinations this 
summer. As a parent of a Year 11 child, I know many of the students will have mixed emotions,   
ranging from relief that the pressure has been removed, to frustration that the culmination of over 11 
years of education has no end point. 

We have reassured students that we will still be here to support their learning journeys. We will do all 
we can to ensure their final qualifications are a true representation of the effort they have put in during 
the years they have been with us. 

We hope all students remain safe by following the government guidance on social distancing, and we 
look forward to being able to update you with news from our amazing school in the near future. 

Thank you once again for your support. 

Regards   

Mr Roberts - Head of School  

This week we celebrate the following students, who have the most PRIDE points for 

demonstrating our school values  

óPassionate, Resilient, Innovative, Determined, Empatheticô. 

Gabriel A - RC  Ellie K - JME  Chloe M - PPE  Lenny C - DFA  Alexandra I - GW  Kieran-James I - JME       

Jamie L - HR  Kimberleigh E - NHA  Megan M - RAW  Stacie F - SF  Shanira H - BI  Stacey L - DL               

Kian P - DFA  Michaela W - ML  Abbie S - AMW  Jessica B - RAW  Rebecca M - JLJ  Sophie B - RC          

Amy R - SC  Luke C - ACH  Mason T - DL  Jamie-Leigh C - EB  Frankie M - GW  Lennie C - SC                  

Bella O - RAW  Lewis C - EB  Tamsin P - SC  Lucas C - GW  Simba R - SC  Annabella C - RC  Liam C - RAW   

Congratulations to our highest credit achievers this week:  

Ellie-May L - HR  Lenny C - DFA  Renee J - GW  Ross B - LPA  Georgina Q - KP  Stanley M - BI                 

Eddie C - KP  Piotr Z - JLJ  Ryan S - NHA  Alfie L - HR  Keane S - SGO  Edward T - DD  Kiara S - JEL        

Sila M - JM  Stanley T - DFA  Anna N - SGO  Michael W - HR  Eduard A - SGO  Jamie H - BI  Megan H - SC  

Callum D - HR  Ayla S - ER  Hadley S - RAW  Bayleigh W - ER  Devon M - RC  Morgan S - 

SC Mussa M - LCA  Kyle S - JEL  Katie M - KP  Mante S - ACH  Kian P - DFA                  

Maddison S - DD Ellie P - RC 

Celebrating Student Achievement 
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REWIND Community Film Project  
 

 
On Thursday 13

th
 and Friday 14

th
 February, Barnwellôs Media          

Department hosted local community film crew Rewind. They are     
currently producing a film about Margaret/Betty Pickersgill, a          
Stevenage New Town Pioneer and poet, to commemorate and       
promote her legacy.  Amongst many other vibrant community projects, 
she set up the Canyon, campaigned against Road 9 and Poll Tax, and 
she was a founder member of Parnassus, a local arts group.  Her   
history proves that you can bring about change, even if it sometimes 
feels that you canôt. This was the inspiration to seek funding for this 
project from Heritage and Council sources. 
 
A diverse range of students were involved from KS4 and KS5.         
Directors Craig and Gemma Maret asked us to consider 2 key     
questions: 
 
¶ How can anyone make a difference and change the world? 
¶ What do you dislike about the way things are in your local,  
         national and global surroundings? 
 
Students were given the opportunity to assist with various aspects of 
technical production, to contribute to voiceover work, or to respond to 
questions and answers in discussion and interviews.  They were also able to observe the film-making process 
in action. Without exception, Craig and Gemma were thoroughly impressed by everyone who contributed to 
the production process. Jamie B in Year 12 was commended by the crew 
for his outstanding work as production assistant throughout the residency. 
 
KEY LEARNING:   
PAY ATTENTION TO THE PROCESS (Studio time) 
SPEAK SLOWLY & CLEARLY (VO) 
SPEAK IN SENTENCES! (Q&A) 

 



 

Science 
 
 
 

9x1 made the most of having a high equipment to students ratio  

and made huge parallel circuits! 

 


